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reference (d) Articles 120 (abusive sexual contact) and 128 (assault consummated by a battery).  

An Administrative Discharge Board (ADB)1 determined the preponderance of the evidence did 

not “prove any of the acts or omissions alleged in the notification.”  Subsequently, on 9 July 

2024, Commanding General (CG), Headquarters Battalion  

directed retention.  Enclosure (1). 

 

 d.  Petitioner contends the counseling entry at enclosure (2) should be removed from his 

official military personnel file (OMPF) as a result of the ADB’s findings that concluded “the 

preponderance of evidence did not prove any of the acts or omissions alleged in the notification.”  

Further, the counseling entry should be removed because “due to improper procedures” the 

submission of the counseling entry to his OMPF was unjustly delayed until 26 November 2024, 

after the adjudication of the alleged misconduct.  Lastly, Petitioner contends he has already 

experienced the negative impact of the derogatory counseling entry and removal is necessary to 

“prevent any more negative impacts” on his career.   Enclosure (1). 

 

CONCLUSION 

 

Upon review and consideration of all the evidence, the Board Majority determined Petitioner’s 

request warrants relief.  The Board Majority relied on the ADB’s determination, the CG’s 

direction to retain Petitioner after his review of the chain of command endorsements of the ADB 

Report, and Petitioner’s otherwise laudatory record.  The Board Majority further noted the same 

CG that directed Petitioner’s retention also directed the preparation and delivery of Petitioner’s 

“certificate of appointment to gunnery sergeant with a date of rank and effective date of 1 

October 2023.”  Ultimately, noting Petitioner likely chose not to submit a rebuttal statement on 

the advice of counsel since he was being processed for administrative separation, the Board 

Majority determined it was in the interests of justice to remove the adverse counseling entry 

because, as stated by a Board Majority member, “due process requires the full story” and any 

relief other than removal allowed an unjust document to remain in Petitioner’s record without all 

the relevant facts.   

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

In view of the above, the Board Majority recommends the following corrective action be taken 

on Petitioner’s naval record in the interest of justice: 

 

That the Administrative Remarks (6105) counseling entry at enclosure (2) be removed from 

Petitioner’ record. 

That any material or entries inconsistent with or relating to the Board’s recommendation be 

corrected, removed, or completely expunged from Petitioner’s record, and that no such entries or 

material be added to the record in the future.  This includes, but is not limited to, all information 

systems or database entries that reference or discuss the expunged material. 

 
4.  It is certified that a quorum was present at the Board’s review and deliberations, and that the 
foregoing is a true and complete record of the Board’s proceedings in the above titled matter. 

 
1 Petitioner’s OMPF does not include any documentation related to the administrative separation process.  Any facts 

provided about the ADB were derived from documentation submitted by Petitioner.   






